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LUNCH

Mon 3/18: Shepherds pie

A0 O-00-0-IH0
DATE

Tues 3/19: Beef nachos
March 15, 202
4 Wed 3/20: Pizza

y Thurs 3/21: Chicken alfredo
\_

Fri 3/22: Maple apple french toast
loake

CES Lunch Menu

April 8: Early Dismissal
@11:30

Ap ril 22-26-No PAWS-ITIVE
School,Spring break '

BANKING EVERY TUESDAY AM 4

—~



https://www.schoolnutritionandfitness.com/webmenus2/#/view?id=65845efce96f1e0fec3d8e98&siteCode=4793

School Budget Vote Results

| wanted to extend a heartfelt thank you to everyone who participated in the

2024-2025 school budget vote. The vote results are as follows: 500 Yes, 214
No, 8 Spoiled ballots

| greatly appreciate the fact that we are moving forward with a budget for next

year which will adequately, but conservatively support our students and the

important programming that we offer to them. | am keenly aware of the

financial challenges faced by individual Vermonters and the state as a whole

and on behalf of our entire school community, thank you for your continued

support.

New CES School Board Director
This year, long time school board member Heather Hobart chose not to run
again for her seat as her children have both graduated from CES. Thank you
Heather for your long term, steadfast support of our school community! You
will be greatly missed!

We are excited to announce that Rachael Mascolino was elected on town
meeting day to serve as CES school board director. Rachael is a CES parent,
an active community member, and also just so happens to be a talented
engineer in the area of energy efficiency and so much more. We are very
excited to learn and apply her teachings in an effort to help CES continue to
grow and change for the better! Welcome Rachael!

The Garden Seed Fundraiser Deadline has been extended to Monday,
January 18th!
It's not too late to purchase your seeds though CES! All proceeds benefit
our garden and environmental science education programming.

Thank you for your support!

ES High Mowing Garden Seed Fundraiser

Have a wonderful weekend!


https://bit.ly/CESseeds2024

The Jr Iron Chef teams competed in the 16th annual Jr
Iron Chef V1 state wide competition last weekend.
Team Wicked Wildcats won the Lively Local Award for
their use and display of Vermont Local products!
Congratulations to both teams on their amazing
dishes at the competition!




ORGANIC SEI-'.DS
FUNDRAISER

. Easy-to-Grow Varieties and Gift Boxes
W from High Mowing Organic Seeds

it's time for our annual High Mowing Seed fundraiser!

Mr. Jeremy worked hard to put the order form online for
us again this year which means that you can pay by
credit card. Paper forms are being sent home today - one
per family - if you would prefer to order by check.

All proceeds benefit our garden and environmental
science education programming.

Orders have been extended to March 18. Thank you for
your support!

CES High Mowing Garden Seed Fundraiser



https://bit.ly/CESseeds2024

CES has the following open positions!

CES Preschool Assistant Opening

CES K-6 Instructional Assistant Opening

CES Early Childhood 1:1 Instructional Assistant Position

Instructional Assistants needed for student support in the after
school program

CES is seeking part time support personnel to work one on one with
elementary school aged students in our after school program. Partial
week schedules are an option if someone does not want to work every day
after school.

Interested?

You can apply by completing the application at the link below and send it
to Mary Anderson's attention at the email address below.

CES Job Application

Questions? Feel free to contact Mary Anderson, CES Principal at
521-5602 or manderson@Insd.org

Cambridge Elementary School is an Equal Opportunity Employer

CAMBRIDGE
wWILDCATS

MELP WANTED


https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=4312108
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=3758512
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=4388473
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1614104780/lnsuorg/c6lx8qwogux72iq4rdbp/APPLICATIONFOREMPLOYMENTrev72017.pdf

CAMBRiDGE

Brought to you by the CES PTA along with
CES Technology, Enrichment, & Guidance Staff
+ Student Tech Ambassadors

LAST CHANCE'! PRE-REGISTER BY 3/15!

[STTIXY", for CES Ready, Tech, Go!

Pre-registration allows us to plan for dinner and childcare.

Wednesday, March 20™, 5:30-7:30pm

Join us for this community event aimed to help
navigate the challenges of parenting in the
digital age through meaningful discussions

about screen readiness and ways to promote
healthy and responsible device use for all.

Dinner and childcare will be provided!


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNxpHqmj2mytjfu-UaV8axFdbDowBSMR9GJVdlNxOCmu9eYA/viewform

Upcoming CES PTA Events

Wednesday 3/20: CES Ready, Tech, Go! 5:30-7:30pm
Monday 4/1: CES 23-24 Yearbook Sales Launch!
Tuesday 4/9: CES PTA Meeting 5:30-6:30pm
APRIL: Roundup @ Aubuchon for Teacher/Staff

Appreciation Week delights

Sunday 5/5: Chalk the Sidewalk for Teacher/Staff
Appreciation Week time TBA

n ® 7Like us on
Facebook

www.facebook.com/CESVTPTA

CAMBRIDGE
| witDCcATS
O:O



COMING SOON:

A3=04% CES VEARPOOLKS!

Brought to you by the talented 6'" grade student
Yearbook Crew, the 6™ grade trip planners, and the CES PTA.

Students will bring order
forms home or you can
order online in April!

Proceeds will support both the 6™ Grade Trip
and enriching school programming at CES!



6™ GRADE FAMILY _(Dys Lones

Congratulations to our darling daughter
............... it seems like only yesterday that you
were starting pre K at CES. We are so proud of
how much you have grown since then and wish
you all the best in middle school and beyond!

J

-

Congrats ............I You rocked it on the
xylophone as a little tyke... You rocked it on the
guitar at COL as a éth grader... and we are sure

you will rock it in lots of new ways after
graduating from CES. We love you, Mom & DodJ

Here's your chance to add a special message to the
23-24 yearbook for your graduating 6 grader!

$10: text-only message 5 E
B
$20: photo + message EaliE

Order via a POF form or you can order online: tinyurl.com/6thgradelove

Brought to you by the talented 6th grade student Yearbook Crew,
6th grade trip planners, & the CES PTA. Praceeds will support both the
oth Grade Trip and enriching programming for our school community.

ORDER DEADLINE = 3/29/2024


https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OQEU32EaykLxM9KrszlxzLPU14gx5zo8/view?usp=sharing
http://tinyurl.com/6thgradelove

Cambridge Little League
Baseball and Softball Registration

Sign up online for the 2024 Spring Season. Registration is now open through
March 31st.
e Go to: https://clubs.bluesombrero.com/cambridgellvt

e Create an account and profile for your child
e Sclect the appropriate Baseball or Softball program

Coaches and Volunteers with all levels of experience also needed!
Opportunities available during registration.

If you have questions please contact us through our facebook page (Cambridge Youth Baseball and
Softball) or cambridgevouthbaseball@ gmail.com
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Cambridge Elementary School
Cognia Final Schedule 2024

Mar 12, 13 (also Mar 14 if needed)
ELA Grade 3 8:30 - 10:00
ELA Grade 6 10:45 - 12:00

Mar 19, 20 (also Mar 21 if needed)
Math Grade 3 8:30 - 10:00
Math Grade 6 10:45 - 12:00

Mar 26, 27 (also Mar 28 if needed)
ELA Grade 5 8:30 - 10:00
ELA Grade 4 10:15 - 11:30

Apr 2, 3 (also Apr 35 if needed)
Math Grade 5 8:30 - 10:00
Math Grade 4 10:15 - 11:30

Apr 9,10 (also Apr 11 if needed)
Science Grade 5 8:30 - 10:00

Important Dates
Grade 5 Starbase - March 7, 14, 21, 28 (Launch day at your school) April 4
Week of Apr 15- | Love to Read Week



NEWS FROM NURSE SARAH

When to stay home:

Fever 100.4 or greater - must be home until fever free without use of medication for greater than
24 hours.

Vomiting or Diarrhea - must be 24 hours symptom free and able to tolerate food and drink before
returning to school.

Any infection requiring antibiotics - keep your student home until they have been on antibiotics for
24 hours.

Persistent cough that disrupts normal activity.

Excessive nasal drainage - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child back to
school.

Unexplained rash - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.
Red or draining eyes - check with your child’s doctor before sending your child to school.

COVID-19 - If you refer to the Vermont dept of health website it will walk you through the
guidelines.
https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment

Influenza - stay home until fever free without medication for 24 hours.

Any other symptoms or illness that impedes a student’s ability to learn or staff’s ability to work.

Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)
CES School Nurse
802-521-5619 (office)

skartluke@Insd.org


https://www.healthvermont.gov/disease-control/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-treatment

Upeeming CES COLs

COL DATES SPIRIT DAY THEemMeS

3/28* (Thurs.) Crazy Hair Day: Gel it up!
NEW DATE!

4/30 (Tues.) | Mismatch Day: How many “wrong”

ways can you wear your clothes?

(Backwards, inside out, plaids and
stripes?)

5/31 (Fri.) Tie Dye Day: We are getting groovy!
Show off your Tie Dye.

COL dates are Subject to change.
COL Start time: 8:20am



McKnight Family Maple Presents...

3rd Annual
Maple Open House

1?‘" - 4'*’""‘““ .y ,""-' -‘.
s 2 it et e 1 When:
i r.iei.r March 23rd & 24th
i g

kb 10am-4pm
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Where:
MFM Sugarhouse
1571 Ober Hill Road
Johnson, VT 05656

*Free samples
.._ *Sugarhouse tours
*Sugarbush tools on display
*Walk the Maple Trail
*Guessing Jar
*Coloring sheets for kids
***NEW THIS YEAR***
*Spin the MFM Prize Wheel

Available *Maple Bundle Raffle

for purchase: MAPLE...
syrup, cream, whipped
butter, sugar, sprinkles,
seasoning, extract and
more!
k%
Maple Frosted Donuts &
Maple Sap cooked
Hot Dogs

Cash, Applepay, Venmo, Credit & Debit Cards Accepted




Do you enjoy the outdoors and teaching kids
about the natural world?

Can you spare a couple of hours a month to
help bring a nature workshop to your
child’s/children’s/other kids’ class(es)?

No experience needed.
All training and materials provided.

If you are interested, please contact:

Sara Lourie slourie@Insd.org
or tel: (802) 585 0223

See www.fwni.org for more info about the program.

Trainings will take place on the second Friday
morning of the month in the CES cafeteria



All offerings are free and open to the public *
Hours:

S, March 2024

Thursday: 9AM.6PM

Friday: 9AM-3PM
Saturday: SAM-3PM Details of all events can be found at h /iwww.varnumlibrary.org/calendar
*Reminder: All patrons under age 13 must be attompanied by an adult remaining within the building.*
1
4 5 6 7 8
Story Time Story Time Coftee and Teens Teaching
C it Technol
10 -10:30 AM 10 -10:30 AM LA O AM - 10:30 AM
Story Time

11 12 Story Time 13 10 1030 AM 14 cf:vf;?sa?:ns 15

10 -10:30 AM prose=r 10- 11 AM W Toe O

............ 3 - 430 PM S e Bo:km:rks

.................. Boundless Book
Games Dungeons and Club 2-3PM
3-5PM Dragons 4:30- 6 PM
18 19 20 . 21 Cottee and 22
Story Time Story Time Conversations
10 -10:30 AM 10 -10:30 AM St Teen Advisory
After School Story Time Board
Games CrafterNoon kit 10 AM - 11:30 AM
3-5PM 3-4:30PM Adull Crait

4:30 - S30PM

25 26 27 28 29 30
Story Time Story Time Plosnde
10 -10:30 AM 10 -10:30 AM 10 2T AM

Games CrafterNoon Boundclf:: Book
R I=ENTM 4:30 - 6 PM

Varmum Memorial Library, 194 Main Street, Jeffersonville Vermont 05464 (802) 644-2117



Do you parent, coach, mentor or
work with youth?

ASKABLE
ot AAD]Y AR WORKSHOP

WHERE AND WHEN: FOR ADULTS AND YOUTH AGES 10+

REGISTER AND FREE Pizza /30~

Cambridge
LEARN MORE Dinner \Z¥a,

Community Center

Tue. March 12 & 19th o & 3. Let us know if childcare
5:00-6:30 PM S P would be helpful

CLARINA HOWARD
NICHOLS CENTER




FATHERHOOD TODAY

Armando Veve
The role that fathers play in the lives of their families is changing. What are the expectations
of male parents today? Do dads parent differently? Is a father’s involvement important?
What do studies on fatherhood suggest? Come join us for an evening presentation by
professional educator, author, and presenter Scott Noyes. Scott’s trainings are always fast
paced, humorous and memorable. All are welcome (that means you too, mom)!

WHAT? Free Parenting Presentation
WHEN? Wednesday March 27" from 6:00-7:30pm @ Lamoille Family Center
To Register: www.lamoillefamilycenter.org - to register for childcare call 888-5229!

This workshop is sponsored by the Lamoille Family Center. Funding is provided by the VT Child Development Division
and the Green Mountain Fund of the Vermont Community Foundation, and our faithful donors.

480 Cady’s Falls Road - Morrisville, VT 05661 - www lamoillefamilycenter.org
Phone - (802) 888-5229 Fax - (802) 888-5392

Encovnaging, Edveating avd Celebrating Families Sivce 116




UNIVERSITY
SMUGGLERS' NOTCH
V-E-R'M-Q-N-T

VERMONTER
CAMP
PROGRAM

Eight weekly sessions, Monday - Friday

UMITED AVAILABILITY
BooK EARLY!

Choose one of our many programs— including:

® HIGH ADVENTURE PROGRAM

) ARTS AND CRAFTS PROGRAM
© SURVIVAL & WILDERNESS PROGRAM

S.T.EM. PROGRAM
§ MOUNTAIN BIKE PROGRAM

AN\

SMUGGLERS NOTCH
V-E*R*M:O-N-T"

America's Family Resort”

802.644.1090
smuggs.com/vtcamp
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SPRING FOREST SCHOOL ¢

9am - 3pm. Ages 6-13. A
Wed/Thurs in Underhill. Fri in Richmond. "y sertens




CAMBRIDGE MARTIAL ARTS ACADEMY
Spring is just around the corner, so put those Xbox
7\ controllers down and come train with us! CMAA trains
year round, S0 you can work on your strength, agility,
confidence even when school is out and other sports
have stopped for the summer.

Cambridge Martial Arts Academy (CMAA) is an independent school
training in the traditional Korean martial art of tackwondo. CMAA
promotes self-esteem, self-confidence, character development and
provides students a physical outlet in an educational and controlled
environment.

CMAA is a family oriented school; welcoming all people of good
character, regardless of age or ability.

We offer structure and discipline for both children and adults in order to
promote a healthy lifestyle through the art of taekwondo.

CMAA promotes the tenets of taekwondo: courtesy, integrity,
perseverance, self control and indomitable spirit! Our mission is to forge
leaders, inspire our students to achieve their personal best, while
fostering positive relationships with teammates.

Training is every Tuesday and Thursday 6pm - 7pm at the Cambridge
Elementary School gymnasium. For more information email:
cmaatkd@hotmail.com or visit https://www.facebook.com/cmaavt




SECOND CONGREGATIONAL UCC Jeffersonville
"Jeff Church" at 16 Church Street

Invites you, our community, to our sacred space
to breathe, to relax
to rest your mind, body, soul
to meditate, to pray
to be still, to rejuvenate
In a quiet place with all-age accessible
Meditation spaces & our Peace-filled sanctuary

Friday, March 15, 2024
4:30 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

Come as you are, when you can, and stay as long as you like

Questions? Phone/text 802-324-7758 email: revsallyjeffucc@gmail.com
This event will take place upstairs. Elevator & ramp available




STOWE WATERBURY MORRISVILLE CAMBRIDGE

www.MountMansfieldMartialArts.com

Cambridge After School Karate -
New Session Starting

ouT ALL OUR CLASSES!
7094 : SDGDRAGONRAOL.COM
NSFIELDMARTIALARTS.COM

Wednesdays - At Cambridge Elementary

- Karate Kids (Stripe Belts - ages 5-10) 3:00 - 3:45 PM.

- Jr. Adult (All Ranks - ages 10+) 4:00 - 4:45 PM.

Fridays - At Cambridge Elementary School Gym

- All Rank (Stripe Belts - Solid Belts) 2:30 - 3:15 PM.
(Students meet in the gym right after school)

The Karate Kids Program is designed specifically for children ages 5 through 10. The emphasis is on gross
motor skills and activities that are developmentally and age appropriate. Students engage in physical
activities that work on balance, coordination, fitness, flexibility, speed, timing, and power skills, along with
traditional martial arts movements. Mount Mansfield Martial Arts students understand that the goal of
self-defense is to prevent harm, not hurt others. We emphasize that our program uses martial arts
techniques to teach social skills such as cooperation, taking turns, sharing, listening, and teamwork.
Through training, students work on goal setting and achievement by progressing through our curriculum

and obtaining colored belts and stripes. We also integrate a character development program into our classes
that reinforces respect, self-control, self-discipline, focus, courtesy, integrity and confidence. Through
positive feedback, overcoming challenges, mastering responsibilities and achieving goals, students at

Mount Mansfield Martial Arts can become the leaders of tomorrow.




LET'S KEEP CES HEALTHY!

If your child is sick please keep them home.

The “CES sick kids stay home criteria”
includes any one of the following:

J fever within the last 24 hours

 significant cold symptomes,
including a cough and runny nose

J any kind of rash
J antibiotics within the last 24 hours
If your child has a mild,

residual cough, it is helpful
to all if they wear a mask.
Masking is not required but
we support anyone that
chooses to wear one to
protect themselves or
others.
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What to do if you test positive for COVID-19

People with COVID-19 can spread the virus to others. If you test positive for COVID-19, even If you
are vaccinated or never have symptoms, Isolate as soon as you recelve your testresult. Isolation
means staying home and away from other people - including the people who live with you - for at
least 5 days.

If you have a positive COVID-19 test

Stay home and isolate for 5 days.

You can leave your home after day 5 if your symptoms have improved AND you have had no
fever for at least 24 hours without the use of medicine that reduces fevers.

This guidance does not apply to health care workers.

You may get a call from the Health Department. If you miss the call, call us back at 802-863-
7200.

If you still have symptoms after completing isolation, you might choose to take extra precautions
such as wearing a mask, which helps protect you and the people around you from getting or
spreading COVID-19.

If you are over 65 or have a high-risk medical condltion and have mild to moderate symptoms,
reach out to your health care provider to ask about COVID-19 therapeutics — as soon you get your
positive test result. These treatments can reduce the chance of being hospitalized.

If you need to see a health care provider but don’t have one, call 2-1-1 to be connected to care, or
contact the nearest federally qualified health center or one of Vermont's free & referral clinics.

Reportyour self-test resultstothe Health Department

You can report self-test results by choosing the option to automatically provide your results to your

local health department or by filling out the Yermont COVID-19 Self-Test Result Reporting Form.
Notify your close contacts:

If you test positive for COVID-19, it's important let people you spent time with recently know they
could have come into contact with the virus. That way, they can look out for symptoms and get
tested if needed, to help prevent further spread.

Think about who you spent time with starting two days before your symptoms began or if you had
no symptoms, the day you were tested. It's especially important to reach out to anyone who may
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be at higher risk for COVID-19. You can share this link for additional guidance:
heaithvermont.gov/closecontact.

Isolate athome:

Most people with mild illness can recover at home. For people with mild to moderate symptoms,
there are treatment options for COVID-19.

e Stayhome, except for urgent medical care or if you feel unsafe at home. Wear a mask if
you need to leave home.

+ Call ahead before visiting a health care provider or emergency department and tell them
you are isolating because you have COVID-19.

¢ As much as possible, stay in a specific room in your home and use a separate bathroom.

e Stayat least 6 feet (or 2 meters) away from others in your home at all times.

¢ Wear a mask if you're in any room with other people or pets, unless you have trouble
breathing.

e Don'tshare household items.

+ Clean and disinfect surfaces, wash household items and wash hands often.

¢ Monitor your blood oxygen levels. People diagnosed with COVID-19 may have below-normal
levels of oxygen in their blood before they feel short of breath. Finding low oxygen levels
early can help you know to seek medical care sooner. This could make the disease less
severe.

¢ |If you are caring for someone who tested positive, find out how to care for someone sick at
home (CDC).

When to get medical care Immediately:

Get medical care immediately if you have trouble breathing, persistent pain or pressure in the
chest, new confusion, inability to wake or stay awake, or changes in color on your lips, gums, face,
around the eyes, or nails. Tell your health care provider or 9-1-1 that you have COVID-19 and are
isolating at home.

Requestinga pulse oximeter

A pulse oximeter is a small device that clips onto your fingertip and measures your pulse and

oxygen levels. It can help you know how sick you are. You can request one if you or someone you
care for over the age of 2 tests positive for COVID-19. Be prepared to give your name, date of
birth, physical address, contact information, what kind of test you took (PCR/LAMP or antigen),

and the date the positive test taken.

Youcan ask fora pulse oximeter by calling 802 863-7200 or visit the website:




Cambridge Elementary School has job openings!
They are as follows:

Early Childhood Special Education 1:1 Assistant

Cambridge Elementary School is seeking a part time Special Education instructional
assistant to work one on one with a preschool aged student. We are seeking
applicants with experience in supporting preschool aged students (three and four
year olds) with their academic and social and emotional growth. This is a school
year position on Mondays and Wednesdays from 8:00 a.m to 2:00 p.m.

Interested? Please apply via school spring at the link below or complete a CES Job
Application and return to Mary Anderson, CES Principal. Preschool IA Opening

After School Program Support Needs

We are seeking individuals to provide support to students within our after school
program.

Specifically, we are looking for someone to work two to five days a week in our after
school program providing 1:1 student support until 3:30.

Interested, apply via the following link or complete a job application.

After School Support Openings

CES Job Application

Questions? Feel free to contact Mary Anderson at (802) 521-5602 or
manderson@Insd.org


http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/SVtsw869SKLialGId7IgQQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRms7acP0R0aHR0cHM6Ly9yZXNvdXJjZXMuZmluYWxzaXRlLm5ldC9pbWFnZXMvdjE2MTQxMDQ3ODAvbG5zdW9yZy9jNmx4OHF3b2d1eDcyaXE0cmRicC9BUFBMSUNBVElPTkZPUkVNUExPWU1FTlRyZXY3MjAxNy5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmTSHIPSZE-lmYlSEHNsb3VyaWVAbG5zZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/SVtsw869SKLialGId7IgQQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRms7acP0R0aHR0cHM6Ly9yZXNvdXJjZXMuZmluYWxzaXRlLm5ldC9pbWFnZXMvdjE2MTQxMDQ3ODAvbG5zdW9yZy9jNmx4OHF3b2d1eDcyaXE0cmRicC9BUFBMSUNBVElPTkZPUkVNUExPWU1FTlRyZXY3MjAxNy5wZGZXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmTSHIPSZE-lmYlSEHNsb3VyaWVAbG5zZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobs?jobid=4388473
https://www.schoolspring.com/jobdetail?jobId=4010970
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1614104780/lnsuorg/c6lx8qwogux72iq4rdbp/APPLICATIONFOREMPLOYMENTrev72017.pdf

Dear Parents—

If your child is to be administered medication again during school hours, we
need to remind you of the following requirements:

1. Wrilten permission from the physician containing information
on the reason for giving the medication, the dose of the medication
and fime the medication is given.

2. Writlen permission from the parents with any necessary
instructions.

3. The medicatfion must be in the pharmacy labeled bottle.
Sarah Kartluke, RN, BSN (she/her/hers)
CES School Nurse
802-521-5619 (office)
skartluke@lnsd.org



